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Creating Tomorrow’s Citizens Today

All through news
Dear Families,

An end of another historic week, with the coronation
only 6 days ago.
We hope that the various events that took place last
weekendwere enjoyable andmemorable.We know
some families went into London on Saturday, whilst
others simply watched the events from various
venues. On Sunday, a number of our community held
or attended street parties, and some even got tickets
for the amazing concert. OnMonday, others of you
took up the challenge of volunteering and it has been
great to hear of these efforts.

Combinedwith our fun run, we too in a small way,
looked ahead to the event. Despite the rain, some
students embraced that royal theme, with our
youngest children receiving commemorativemedals,
which hopefully they will treasure.

Continue to enjoy themusic and photos which are
being streamed as coronations aremost certainly not
everyday occurrences!

Meanwhile, this week has been an important one for
somany of our students; Y6 SATS this week, Year 2
SATs (their ‘special booklets’) over the next fortnight,
and for Y11 and Y13, move into revision lessons as
the exams start next week. The term is most certainly
moving on!We are so proud of all of our students for
the ways in which they are demonstrating wisdom
and resilience and aspiration.

Thank you to those who have passed on to their
friends and neighbours news of our staffing
vacancies. I am pleased to report that already four
people have come forward. Please continue to spread
the word.

The PSA are working hard on their next major
project- themuch loved “Slice of Summer” returns on
Saturday 1 July. Please see below on how to
volunteer or make a donation. This is one of our

major fundraising events of our year- we really do
need that thirdminibus! As well as this, we delight in
holding somany community events and look forward,
as ever, to the special ethos created at our all-through
events. Please see our fun-run celebration below, and
muchmore to follow in relation to music and sport
this term.

We look forward now to better weather and seeing
you all at the vast number of calendared events!

SEND
If youwould like to book a virtual appointment of up
to 15minutes with amember of the SEND team use
the following link:
https://calendly.com/send-drop-ins/send-drop-in-me
etings?month=2022-12

Recruitment and leadership
Following the successful appointment ofMikeMoss
and Rachel Kirk as co-headteachers from September
2023, we are continuing to build the senior
leadership team in exciting ways to nurture and
continually support our all-through school.We are
delighted to announce the appointment of two
all-through deputy headteachers: LucyOwen and
James Pooley. Following a robust and challenging
recruitment process, we are so pleased thatMrs
Owen andMr Pooley will be continuing to lead in
innovative ways with the ultimate aim to support
every student, academically and pastorally.Wewill
continue to communicate with all stakeholders in
relation to recruitment and leadership.

Fun run
What a fantastic all-through community event last
Friday with students getting into the celebratory
spirit and also showing great resilience in the bad
weather! Thank you to the PSA and volunteers who
supported on the day and in preparation for the
event. Also a big thank you to you all for your kind
donations so far, which has seen us raise over £5000.
Here is the link which closes today should you still
want to contribute:

https://calendly.com/send-drop-ins/send-drop-in-meetings?month=2022-12
https://calendly.com/send-drop-ins/send-drop-in-meetings?month=2022-12


Dates for the Diary

PSA news
Larch uniform donations
Thank you somuch for all the Larch used uniform
donations, however we are running out of room to
store them in the office. If youwould like to donate
some uniform please email the PSA on
Psa@simonballepsa.org.uk to arrange a time for drop
off. Many thanks

1st July Slice of Summer - Volunteer Opportunities
Plans are coming together for this year's Slice of
Summer. We are keen for both phases of the school
to unite to create a truly all-through event.
If you are able to volunteer at the Slice of Summer,
please complete this form as soon as you can but
ideally before 1st June. This will help us to then
confirm volunteer sign ups in good time.
https://forms.gle/XtwzEkR6eXh3bNN4A

30th SeptemberQuiz Night
We are delighted to share that, back by popular
demand, we will be hosting “A Quiz with A Twist” on
30th September. Please save the date!!
If you are interested in volunteering at future events
such as the quiz night or supporting the bar at any
of the music events, please register via this form.
You will be contacted about volunteer opportunities
in due course. Thank you in advance.

https://forms.gle/XtwzEkR6eXh3bNN4A
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScj7_Uefa0gBJuQMdYBMK5xeRdkIAJugS4WIzERIk8YxONSRQ/viewform


Primary news

End of KS2 SATs: Year 6
We are incredibly proud of Year 6 after a busy week
of completing their SATs exams! They have shown all
of our values- including responsibility, hope, wisdom
and kindness to each other.We look forward to
sharing with you their results once we receive them
from theDFE aroundmid-July. Their achievements
are thanks to the partnership between home and
school since their journey started in reception, and
we know the children will be well prepared for the
next stage of their journey into the secondary phase.
The children have lots to look forward to- continuing
their wider and core curriculum, their residential to
Sheringham, transition to Year 7 and fantastic Larch
graduation events to celebrate their time in the
primary phase!

Teaching and learning - a fact from each
year group!
Just a reminder to please visit our curriculum
overviews on our website whenever you have a
question about your children’s learning and the broad
and ambitious curriculum in action! Some facts for
the week for Years Reception - Year 5:

● Reception are very excited about the life cycle

of a caterpillar. Immersed in the wonderful
journey to butterfly in real life, Miss Hesketh
was delighted to see somewonderful
symmetrical pictures and excited labelling and
writing. Please encourage further curiosity at
home! FromUnderstanding theWorld, to
Literacy, toMathematics and Expressive Arts
andDesign, the children are enthused and
inspired.

● Year 1 are so excited to be swimming in the
Simon Balle pool for the first time. At a whole
range of prior swimming abilities, Little Fishes
and Simon Balle staff are working together to
provide exciting and tailored lessons to build
water confidence and extend such important
life skills. The children are progressing and
having fun in equal measure!

● Year 2 have just been introduced to Scratch
within their computing curriculum. This is a
fantastic way for them to be introduced to
algorithms and to extend their computing
skills.We focus on e-safety during every
computing lesson (andmore) andwe strongly
encourage parents/ carers to do the same at
home in relation to what keeps us safe when
we are positively learning and benefiting from
new technologies.

● Year 3 are at a wonderful stage in their
reading journeys where it is such a pleasure to
hear them discussing their choices of texts,
and reading aloudwith such expression.
Please remember that at home it is vitally
important to keep hearing your children read
at this stage, and to be discussing texts for
comprehension and inference - please ask for
a new Simon Balle bookmark if you have
misplaced one!

● Year 4 have embraced a new sewing design
and technology unit of learning. From
designing original teddies, to practising a
variety of stitches (including invisible stitch),
Year 4 are excited about working towards and
evaluating their final outcomes. The ethos and
concentration in the classroom is very special
to see!

● Year 5 have been immersed in learning about
different journeys in history this half term,
with this week a focus on the Titanic's journey
in 1912.We have been so impressedwith
their retrieval knowledge about what
happened and their historical analysis skills
being put into place by thinking of various
questions around 1st, 2nd and 3rd class
passengers. The children have also gone
above and beyondwith high quality home
learning ranging from creating booklets to
presentations to fact files andmore!



Congratulations!
Congratulations toMiss Norbury whowill now be
known asMrs Adams following her wedding last
weekend!Wewish her and her husband a happy life.

Reports and parent evening
appointments
A reminder that your child’s report is available to
view onGo4Schools if they are in Year 1-6, (with
Years 2 and 6 published earlier this term and Years 1
and Years 3 - 5 published just last week). All reports
have comments linking to children’s strengths and
next steps in each of the core subjects and
personalised comments around the wider curriculum.
Attainment is also clear on go for schools, and the
letter explaining judgments made in reports was
emailed with the reports last week.

As ever, we value our partnership with parents at
home in supporting children pastorally and
academically, now and as we prepare for transition to
new year groups. Parent consultations will be taking
place before half term for Y1, 3, 4, 5 and 6, with Year
2 happening afterMay half term. Please do sign up
for virtual slots!Wewelcome parents into school
next half term too to see and to celebrate children’s
learning in a number of ways.



 10thJuly 2023 3.00pm-8:00pm 

Shopping 

To see your schools uniform 
price list, scan the QR code 

below.
	

Trying on

 You are welcome to try on 
garments, but a fitting room 
may not always be available 
so we recommend wearing 

a thin baselayer type of 
clothing for ease of trying 

on.
	

Payment

Our Event is cashless, we 
accept all major credit/debit 
cards (excluding Amex). We 

encourage customers to 
bring a reusable carrier bag 

with them.

POP IN
POP UP

TO OUR SCHOOL UNIFORM

SIMON BALLE SCHOOL

Selling events are a ‘travelling branch’ and provide the opportunity for parents to have 
the full uniform outfitting experience.

A range of branded school uniform across all stocked sizes will be available in school for 
pupils to try on, purchase and take away on the day (or to try on and purchase online at a 

later date www.stevensons.co.uk).



SIMON BALLE SCHOOL
Welcome to Stevensons, your local branch is:

ST. ALBANS

Address: 131-135 Victoria Street, St Albans, Hertfordshire. AL1 3XS
Contact: stacustomerservices@stevensons.co.uk

BOOK AN INSTORE 
APPOINTMENT

We suggest appointments for 
all new starters to ensure the 
perfect fit.

Your schools suggested 
appointment window is from 
Monday 31st July - Friday 4th 
August.

Booking an appointment in 
this window allows us to 
maximise the school specific 
stock at our store and 
reduces the time taken to 
serve you.

SHOP INSTORE

Visit your local store 
throughout the summer on 
Saturdays or during their 
“Walk in Weeks” from  
21st August, when all our 
branches will be extending 
their opening hours until 
7pm.

Your local store will be open 
for pre-booked appointments 
and Click & Collect only from 
Monday 10th July.

Please refer to our website 
for full opening hours.

SHOP ONLINE

Visit our website  
Stevensons.co.uk to order 
online for home delivery or 
Click & Collect from your 
local store. 



  

 

Public Health Nursing 5-19 Team Newsletter 

Ways to contact us 

0300 123 7572 
(Mon-Fri 9am-5pm) 

Our referral website, which also has 
information about our service: 
http://ow.ly/eeWe50KI1gW 

Please see below our Workshop 
link, with lots of advice and support 
on your child’s emotional health,  
returning to school, 
and more.  
http://ow.ly/Qn9G50KI17f 

www.healthforkids.co.uk 

A fun and interactive website for 
children to access health 
information, with also information 
for parents available. 

Q&A 

Q - What support can you offer my 
child? 
A - We can offer of support for 
emotional health and wellbeing 
(including anxiety, anger, self 
esteem and bereavement) and 
signposting to further services if 
required.  

An app which can be used for 
children aged 7-12 with managing 
anxiety can be found here: 

Lumi Nova: Tales of Courage  

Q - Can I refer my child to you? 
A - Parents and professionals can 
refer to us using the referral form on 
our website.  

There is also more information on 
our referral criteria which can also be 
found on our website. 

https://www.hct.nhs.uk/service-
details-/service/school-nursing-56 

https://
www.hertsfamilycentres.org/info-
and-advice/parents-and-mums-to-
be/school-nurses.aspx 

Keeping safe in the community 

Your child may be exposed to lots of 
different influences outside of home, 
for example their peers, friends, 
online activities and also in the 
community. 

In most cases, these influences are 
very positive for a child and bring 
them opportunities to socialise, learn 
and thrive. 

However, in some situations, some 
children may become involved in 
activities in their community that put 
them at risk of danger. 

The best way to understand 
community risk and safety is to show 
an interest in what your child does 
when they are out of the home or 
online and creating a safe space for 
your children to talk to you about 
their experiences and how they feel. 

Conversations with your child can 
help to tip the balance towards your 
child being safer. 

Please see link below for further 
information: 

http://ow.ly/nF2O50NWtTX 

CWP Workshops 

The Children’s Wellbeing 
Practitioners (CWP) are pleased to 
offer the following workshops to 
parents and/or young people 
focused on emotional wellbeing and 
mental health. 

 

 

 

 

Please see below website for up to 
date workshops: 

www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/hct-childrens
-wellbeing-practitioners-
33494371787 

Top Tips  

Children and young people are 

entitled to free regular dental and 

optician check ups and treatments . 

This includes orthodontic treatment 

if needed. If children are not yet 

registered with a dentist it is 

important to register as soon as 

possible . Please see the link below 

of dentists taking new patients 

currently.  

 

 

 

www.nhs.uk/nhs-services/dentists/

how-to-find-an-nhs-dentist/  

We see children aged 4-5 for an 

eye test in school. If there are any 

concerns we will refer to the 

children’s eye service. 

It is advised that children see a high 

street optician every 12-18 months. 

Who we are 

Hi, I am Katie, a Specialist 
Community Public Health Nurse 
(SCPHN) who works in the School 
Nursing team. 

My role is to provide a link  
between school, home and the 
community, offering a health-focused 
perspective to improve the health 
and wellbeing of children and young 
people. Working in public health 
allows me to work in partnership with 
other professionals, supporting 
vulnerable families and facilitate 
health-enhancing behaviours. 

The SCPHN 
programme 
allowed me to 
appreciate the 
value of our role 
in promoting and 
protecting the 
public’s health by 
promoting healthy 
lifestyles. 

School Nursing  Summer Term 

2023 

http://ow.ly/Qn9G50KI17f
https://luminova.app/
https://www.hct.nhs.uk/service-details-/service/school-nursing-56
https://www.hct.nhs.uk/service-details-/service/school-nursing-56
https://www.hertsfamilycentres.org/info-and-advice/parents-and-mums-to-be/school-nurses.aspx
https://www.hertsfamilycentres.org/info-and-advice/parents-and-mums-to-be/school-nurses.aspx
https://www.hertsfamilycentres.org/info-and-advice/parents-and-mums-to-be/school-nurses.aspx
https://www.hertsfamilycentres.org/info-and-advice/parents-and-mums-to-be/school-nurses.aspx
http://ow.ly/nF2O50NWtTX
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